
Board Facilities and Grounds Meeting Notes 
June 1, 2016 - 11:30 a.m. - Board Conference Room                                    IV-S
Panorama Village Building     
240 Villa Crest Drive 
State College, PA  16801 
 
I. Call to Order  
Ms. Fishbaine called the meeting of the Board Facilities and Grounds Committee to order 
at 11:36 a.m. 
 
Present: Tracy Alexa, Amy Bader, Gretchen Brandt, Randy Brown, Amber Concepcion, 
Mary Jenn Dorman, Dan Duffy, Penni Fishbaine, Scott Fozard, Ed LeClear, Bob 
O’Donnell, Ed Poprik, Alexandra Staub 
 
A copy of all materials distributed to board members for discussion is included with the 
official notes, unless otherwise indicated. 
 
II.  District-Wide Facilities Master Plan (DWFMP), Elementary Focus 
Update of Forums 
Ms. Fishbaine asked Mr. Poprik to provide an update and he noted that board members 
here have attended most of the forums so really no update is needed.  Ms. Fishbaine 
thought the message last night at Radio Park (RP) was well received and the program 
went well.  Mr. Poprik noted they would be using the same presentation tonight for 
Houserville/Lemont (HO/LE).  Mr. Fozard suggested not going through everything and 
Mr. Brown noted that has been taken care of. 

 
Discussion of option development 
Dr. O’Donnell noted there is a potential of four different floor plans for RP and HO/LE; 
same with Corl Street (CS) with/without an effecting the sizing of other schools.  There 
are many things layering in to the options.  Exact Option has its own budget update; 
each a set of plans; each a cost option.  Discussion occurred:  Not sure that Easterly 
Parkway is at capacity, what is the capacity to drive the size of options, students on 
fringe of attendance areas, need to look at as a District, and neighborhoods also.  Have 
a core set of options and from that add on or deduct but not make totally different. 
 
Mr. Poprik noted that prior to developing floor plans, should take advantage of the tool 
to move attendance lines around the District to see what makes the most sense, 
attendance areas will drive the plan and scenarios.  If CS stays, need to decide what 
size it would be and the impact on other schools.  Dr. O’Donnell asked when we are 
expecting the updates for scenarios and Mr. Poprik noted we should know in about two 
weeks about the timeline and funding.  This is a later summer thing and suggested 
August for these discussions but could push for July. 
 



 
 
                    
At this time, introductions were made by going around the room with each person 
stating his/her name and position. 
 
Deliverables from CRA for September 
Mr. LeClear, Borough Planning Director, spoke on being asked questions but they have 
not answered.  Mr. Poprik wanted to talk through with these folks but has not had an 
opportunity to do so.  Discussion continued: Being unclear with delivery of floor plan 
options and attendance areas, the attendance area’s impact before the floor plans, CRA 
moving down a path and then all data will put layers in, CRA will need to make some 
assumptions, discussed GeoTech work, and looking at new or add/renovation 
possibilities. 
 
Tools for Option Selection 
Mr. Poprik spoke on needing tools for the decision-making process and suggested 
inviting input from the CAC for Facilities and CAC for Finance.  Could talk about a 
specific charge and Mr. Brown noted we could discuss the charge at the June 6 Special 
Meeting.  Ms. Fishbaine spoke on the top ten priorities from each CAC for what was 
important for buildings for the High School project.  It helps to have guiding principles to 
make decisions.  Committee members discussed:  Most recent elementary projects - 
Ferguson Township and Mount Nittany, what needs to be different, add or take away, 
good idea for joint meeting of CAC for Facilities and Finance, and can talk with each 
other and understand each other's priority.  First step would be how to figure out the 
number of schools, and next is what goes into those schools.  It was decided that the 
information the CAC’s could provide is what the Board should consider in the process, 
the down select process, and looking for answers from CAC’s as citizens and not their 
expertise.  Will need a memo ready for June 6 Special Meeting for the charge.   

 
Committee members further discussed:  A short list of priorities from CAC’s, making a 
decision on a priority without knowing the cost, what might we not have, not needing to 
know the cost, the magnitude of the cost and what also to maintain, this decision is 
made at the Board table, the intent is to get thoughts to the Board, and what are the 
questions?  That is what we really need to know.  All were in favor of getting input from 
CAC’s, and would like the ten questions you would ask or need answered to go ahead 
with this project.  Board will take action on June 6 for the charge to the CAC for 
Facilities and CAC for Finance, the joint meeting will take place Thursday, June 9 and it 
was suggested to ask CAC for Safe Schools input also. 

 
June 16 Forum Format 
Having a large community meeting June 16 at Mount Nittany Middle School for a larger 
crowd. Will have feedback from the three meetings, pros/cons and can be more specific.  
Should approach as a different meeting than the first three, take common things from 
first three, get new input and possibly more value for pros/cons for new / renovation / 
repurpose.  Identify questions that are different, communicate out what we are doing, 



 
 
                    
and other questions they want to see answered during the process.  Options are pretty 
vague so is this the right time to do?  What is the optimal building size?  A 400 student 
size or different, need to know cost, always go back to cost.  Do a School Finance 101 - 
a brief overview of school finance and budget process.  This forum should also be a 
recap, the comments received so far, do a minimal amount of grouping, different 
categories for decision making, have table discussions but cap to a number you would 
need to help make the decision, this is not a community decision, it is a decision of the 
Board. 
 
Select Date for July and August Forums 
Dates were chosen and shared that there would be Community Forums July 18 and 
August 15, both Mondays at 7:00 p.m.  Locations will be shared at the June 6 special 
meeting.   
 
Mr. LeClear spoke on how he could help navigate issues, at this time, the Borough is 
permitting both RP and CS, Centre Region Code, Zoning, and Title offices are very 
familiar with the design team, and should have a conversation with Code sooner than 
later.  He reviewed parking needs and size, RP having flood issues and being 
grandfathered in zoning.  CS is a small site, possible movement on site for parking, and 
could build up.  If the District would need something, you would come in person to 
make the request to counsel.  Committee member noted the need to work with traffic 
concerns. 
 
Tracy Alexa spoke on the flooding at RP being a very little floodplain and can go up 
without going down.  Mr. LeClear added that RP is restricted with elevation and CS could 
be “flipped” to provide a little better parking.  It was mentioned about possibly moving 
the bus garage for RP and Mr. Poprik noted there is no place to relocate them.  Mr. 
LeClear thanked Mr. Brown and appreciates these conversations. 
  
III.  Memorial Field 
Mr. Poprik noted that the architects are meeting with Athletic Directors, CAC members, 
and coaches all day this coming Monday.  They will compile feedback, questions, 
concerns, and any conflicting issues.  Hopefully this will provide a clear idea for the 
program to develop options. 
 
IV.  High School 
General Update 
Mr. Poprik noted that everything is on schedule.  There is one remaining Value 
Engineering Change Order item that will be on the June 13 meeting agenda for action.  
Wire switch plate credit was approximately $78,000 and been going back and forth and 
now approximately $150,000 for potential credit.  Every switch becomes wireless but 
needs a battery that will last about ten-years, very inexpensive and custodians can 
change. 



 
 
                    
Future Tour of Project  
Mr. Poprik noted that taking a tour outside of the fence can go anytime, but inside the 
fence, he would rather push back tour to September and provided an explanation.  The 
committee will wait until September. 
 
V. Public Comment 
--Tracy Alexa hopes they consider upfront cost and mortar cost that are more modern 
that could all influence the cost.  Look to CAC and public, do Green LEED design that is 
becoming more commonplace.  She recommended looking at PA Unicost, bid tabs from 
previous jobs.  The numbers will tell a big part of the story and the cost very well 
defined metrics.  Consider in GP, not design metrics. 
--Alexandra Straub noted the District was in a wonderful position and with running the 
building; operating costs should be low.  Saw materials online and District needs to push 
architects much harder to do more and look at making all schools as close to plus 
energy as possible.  She noted the District could save a lot of money in the long run 
with circulating heat/cool building and can be done with a retro fitted building.  This 
does not cost more but the architect needs to design in the schematic design phase.  
You can use cross-sections to heat/cool building and most would not need air 
conditioning.  Better planning and more insulation can help.  Also, good to do forward 
thinking and have people willing to think holistically. 
--Dan Duffy spoke on the design planning process and worries in hindsight questions we 
never got to.  “Cost” was used several times today… what are the financial and social 
costs of what we are planning to do.  Look at demographic, community development, 
think about school embedded in little communities, neighborhoods and weigh these 
costs.  Questions where we could get data to help balance them all out. 
 
VI. Future Agenda Planning 
Ms. Fishbaine noted the committee would still be talking about the DWFMP - Elementary 
Options but the lettered items under these points would change.  The next meeting of 
the Board Facilities and Grounds Committee is July 6, 11:30 a.m. in Meeting Room A, 
Panorama Village Building. 
 
Ms. Fishbaine requested, if there are guests invited for future meetings, please have 
them on the agenda. 
 
VII. Adjournment 
Ms. Fishbaine adjourned the Facilities and Grounds Committee meeting at 1:17 p.m. 
 
Submitted by, 
 
 
Mary Jenn Dorman 
Board Secretary 


